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MEMORANDUM 

 
TO:  MAYOR AND CITY COMMISSION 

 
FROM: CITY ATTORNEY’S OFFICE 

 
DATE: February 6, 2017 

 
RE: Lakeland Regional Health Systems / Lakeland Regional 

Medical Center--Amendment to Lease and Transfer 
Agreement and Approval of Articles of Incorporation 

 
Attached hereto for your consideration are the documents that comprise a 

contemplated business affiliation between Lakeland Regional Health Systems, 
Inc. (LRHS) and Orlando Health, Inc. (OH).   This arrangement is similar to one 
previously authorized by the City Commission with USF Health, which never 
materialized. The existing Lease and Transfer Agreement requires that the City 
approve any amendments to the articles of incorporation for LRHS and Lakeland 
Regional Medical Center (LRMC). To authorize this affiliation, minor changes to 
our existing Lease and Transfer Agreement with LRMC are necessary in order to 
substitute Orlando Health for USF Health.  This affiliation offers LRHS greater 
access to economies of scale that can lower costs and increase efficiencies 
which will benefit both LRHS and OH.   
 

The executive team at LRHS has been exploring potential associations 
with other health care systems to determine whether some type of business 
relationship might be created that would allow LRHS to benefit from the 
economies of scale that come with larger organizations to make them more 
competitive in the market they serve.  The leadership considered it important that 
they retain local control of LHRS, did nothing to impair its relationship with the 
City or its other existing affiliations with USF, Nemours, or Mayo, or adversely 
affect the Lease and Transfer Agreement.  The proposed affiliation with Orlando 
Health preserves that local control and will likely make them stronger financially 
and more viable competitively.  Nothing affects the Lease and Transfer 
Agreement, the LRMC assets, or who remains liable for the lease payments to 
the City.  It will not comingle or transfer ownership of assets, or give either 
organization financial control over the other.   
 

The changes to the respective corporate structures provide that LRHS is 
to designate two board members to serve on the OH board, and the OH Board 
will provide their CEO or his/her designee as an ex officio member to the LRHS 
board.  OH will become the sole member of LRHS, subject to the managerial 
controls established in the membership agreement between the two 
organizations, and the Lease and Transfer Agreement.  The agreements allow 
the entities to voluntarily unwind this affiliation at year 3, and year 7, if either of 



the entities are not realizing the benefits they anticipate.  Other extraordinary 
events can also trigger an unwinding of the affiliation.  
 

In order to facilitate this transaction, amendments are required to the 
Lease and Transfer Agreement with LRMC, as is approval of changes to the 
articles of incorporation of LRHS and LRMC to allow the new member of the 
Board of LRHS to live outside the City utility service area and to recognize 
Orlando Health as the new member of LRHS.  It is recommended that the 
appropriate City officials be authorized to execute the amendments to the 
attached documents and to provide the required approvals. 
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